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June, 1928 he observed 152 species while notes on 12 additional species 
are added from the observations of others. The rediscovery of Micr- 
siphonorhis brewsteri was the outstanding feature of this trip and has al- 
ready been described in 'The Auk' although additional data are presented 
here. Mr. Bond, we think rightly, considers that the genus must be 
merged with Siphonorhis. Two specimens of the interesting Thrush, 
Haplocichla swalesi, discovered by Dr. Alexander Wetmore a few years 
since, were obtained. As in the other paper Mr. Bond has presented much 
valuable data on the habits and distribution of the species as well as the 
native names. The two papers constitute a very valuable contribution 
to our knowledge of the West Indian avffauna and we trust that a third 
expedition which Mr. Bond is now undertaking will add still further data 
on the birds of this interesting region.--W. S. 

deSchauensee on a Collection of Birds from Siam.--Mr. Rodolphe 
deSchauensee spent the greater part of the months of March and April 
collecting birds in Siam for the Academy of Natural Sciences of Phila- 
delphia. Most of his time was spent at Bangkok, Chieng Mai, 450 
miles north in the Lan district and Me Klong in central Siam. About 
160 species were obtained and notes • on the habits and relationship of 
the various forms are presented as well as data on all of the specimens. 

An interesting and distinct race of the Broadbill, Corydon sumatranus 
laoensis (p. 555) is described from Chieng Mai. 

In addition to the specimens secured by Mr. deSchauensee and his 
native collectors, some 28 skins were purchased in Bangkok which are 
included in the report. 

The author is back again in northern Siam and recent communications 
received from him state that he has obtained a still larger collection 
which will undoubtedly contain much of interest and add still further 
to our knowledge of the birds of this country.--W. S. 

Taverner on the Birds of Belvedere, Alberta.--This important 
list 2 of 205 species is based upon field work in the vicinity of Belvedere 
from May to October 1926 by a party consisting of P. A. TaverneL C. G. 
Harrold and H. M. Laing. The locality is already famous through the 
work of Mr. A.D. Henderson and those who have enjoyed the hospitality 
of his home and he and his friends have added greatly to our knowledge 
of the breeding habits of many of the northern birds. Notes by Rowan, 
Harlow and Rauch, who were engaged in field work simultaneously with 
Mr. Taveruer's party, have been incorporated in the report as well as 
information furnished by Mr. Henderson. 
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